Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

December 4, 2018
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Daniel Caplan, Wolfgang Ludwigs, Bernard Rod, Josh Lamel, Jane Merkin, Corinne Yourman, Ron Jennings
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Eric Friedman, Tracy Rezvani
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the November meeting were approved.
Old Business
Staff reminded the Committee to complete the Parliamentary Procedure Training. Josh Lamel asked staff to resend him the link.  Dan Caplan stated that the Committee wanted to be of service to OCP and asked for suggestions.  Eric Friedman discussed the fact that the new County Executive has said he is interested in rearranging the government, but we are not yet sure exactly what that means.  He said that once we find out more specifics, there may be an opportunity for the Advisory Committee to weigh in and be a voice for OCP.  Mr. Friedman also noted that OCP produces two minute video alerts, and it would be helpful if the Committee could brainstorm topics for these videos.  Tracy Rezvani said that the Committee has the authority to hear from the public on a topic, then create a report that can be disseminated.  She also noted that Consumer Protection Week is March 3 – 9, and April is Financial Literacy Month.
New Business

Jane Merkin stated that she is happy to track legislation in the 2019 session, and work with OCP and any other Committee member who is interested on any written or oral testimony.  Conflicts with normal meeting dates for 2019 were noted for January, July and October.  The meetings for these months will be moved from the first to the second Tuesday, which will be January 8, July 9, and October 8.  Josh Lamel called attention to a new scam in the workplace involving email addresses spoofed to look like they are coming from a supervisor.  He also noted that he would be working on an identity management project and would be willing to do a presentation on the issues involved.  
Office Report

OCP staff reported on statistics for the month of November. Automotive topped the list of complaints, followed by Home Improvement and Retail. Staff did presentations on Senior Scams for Kensington Women’s Club, Cybersecurity for Montgomery College’s Lifelong Learning Institute and at the Gaithersburg Library, with Fairfax County Consumer Protection to the American Red Cross Retiree Board, and on Credit and ID Theft at Montgomery College.
The meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 8, 2019, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
